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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Jennifer Pounds, Southeast Regional Director


Date:

February 5, 2016

Subject:
2015-2016 Mid-Year Report
The Southeast Region was challenged to increase new membership this year by 30%.  We have worked hard to increased our numbers with several chapters holding membership recruitment efforts in January.    I have issued a challenge to the region that the chapter that increases their membership by the highest percentage in the month of January will receive $50.   This will come from the Southeast Regional Director Budgeted Line Item in NADE budget.  As of this date, we have not received the February membership lists to confirm which SE Chapter won this contest.  

The Southeast Region has been extremely active so far this year with community service projects.  Examples of these projects are as follows: TADE held a chili cook-off with all proceeds going to fellow chapter SCADE to help the victims of the most recent flooding.  TADE collected over $200 to be sent for this charitable cause.  SCADES held fundraising event that collected over $325 to be given to a local organization that gives toys and clothing to children up to age 18.  MADE sponsored a local Nursing Home where they collected throws, socks, puzzle/activity books and snacks for each resident.  They also made care bags for a local homeless shelter.  AADE donated money to the National September 11 Memorial and Museum and also donated over $1100 to breast cancer research with their breast cancer awareness T-Shirt sales and memory ribbon event. 
Southeast Chapters have also held many Team/morale building activities as well.   AADE had a Veterans and active military appreciation luncheon in honor of Veteran’s Day.  TADE held a hot dog luncheon for all the DDS employees to promote NADE. 

Many chapters continue to have fundraisers throughout the year to fund various projects from fellowships to Scholarships.  The Southeast Chapters are very creative in their fundraising events even share ideas amongst chapters.  SCADES is currently holding a “Leap-Year” Fundraiser. 

As the Southeast Regional Director, I have fulfilled my charges as given at the New Board Meeting in Portland, Oregon.  I have forwarded all correspondences from NADE board to Regional Chapters.  I have provided assistance to new Chapter Presidents when asked.  
It has been a pleasure working with the NADE Board in this capacity and will continue to strive to bring awareness to NADE for the remainder of my tenure as Southeast Regional Director. 
